

THE WAY NEWSLETTER I FRIDAY 19 NOVEMBER 2021



FROM THE PRINCIPAL

We are feeling more settled at College each day, as we approach the end of the year.

We have a few weeks to go and can see the end of year in close reach. All families will be looking forward to taking a break and spending quality time with loved ones over the Christmas Season.

We continue to monitor the COVID situation and note that statewide numbers fluctuate slightly each day at manageable levels. Local case numbers are at a minimum, yet we need to remain diligent in our safety measures at the College with procedures in line with recommended guidelines.

The HSC Examinations are progressing well and students are feeling confident and relatively pleased with the exams. The Hoxton Park Anglican Church venue has been a great asset to the students in various ways including ease of parking and remaining separate from the rest of the College. This is certainly providing students an extra measure of calmness and assurance.

Planning for end of year events is in full swing and we will host a number of significant occasions including the Year 10 Formal which will be now be held onsite to enable all students to attend; the Year 6 Dinner onsite, and the Year 12 Formal in the city on December 15. Celebration events including the presentation of Awards will be our livestream events, to be broadcast on THACTV.

The final event to be held onsite will be the Class of 2021 Graduation event which will be a memorable and significant occasion as we congratulate and send these young adults onto the next chapter of their lives.

Orientation events are being planned to be held next week in the Junior School and Year 7. It will be lovely to welcome students onsite for these events. Academic Reports are nearing completion and will be ready for issue in the coming weeks.

Take care at this time. Thanks again for your continued support of the College.

May our Lord Jesus Christ himself and God our Father, who loved us and by his grace gave us eternal encouragement and good hope, encourage your hearts and strengthen you in every good deed and word. 2 Thessalonians 2:16-17

Mr Ross Whelan Principal